
 
  
  
  
Our ref:    101525  

    
  
  
  
Email:  

 
 
 
Freedom of Information 
request  
  
Highways England  
Second Floor  
Woodlands  
Manton Lane  
Bedford      MK41 7LW  
    
23 October 2020  
  

Dear 
 
A12 junctions 11 to 33 – active speed camera revenue  
  
Thank you for your email of 21 October 2020 requesting the following information:  
  
i) How many motorists are caught speeding by the active average speed 
cameras on a monthly basis. ii) How much revenue does this bring in monthly?  
iii) Are the penalty notices settled by erring motorists or do some result in court 
cases? iv) What is the average speed limit on the same stretch of road? v) Is 
there an accident hotspot near these cameras?    
  
We have now completed our search for the requested information and I respond to each 
request as follows:  
  
i)  We are not a speed enforcement authority and in accordance with Section 1(1) of 
the Freedom of Information Act, I confirm the requested information is not held. ii) 
 We are not a speed enforcement authority and in accordance with Section 1(1) of 
the Freedom of Information Act, I confirm the requested information is not held. iii) 
 We are not a speed enforcement authority and in accordance with Section 1(1) of 
the Freedom of Information Act, I confirm the requested information is not held.  
  
The information may be held by the relevant police authority, either Essex Police or 
Suffolk Constabulary. You can send a request to Essex Police via their website here 
and to Suffolk Constabulary by email at information@suffolk.pnn.police.uk.  
  
iv) The A12 between junction 11 at Brook Street Interchange and junction 33 at 

Copdock Interchange is subject to the national speed limit.  
v) Under Section 21 of the Act, we are not required to provide information that is 

already reasonably accessible to you. The information you requested is available 
via the gov.uk website here. You may also find www.crashmap.co.uk helpful.  

If you are unhappy with the way we have handled your request you may ask for an 
internal review. Our internal review process is available at:  
https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/highways-
england/about/complaintsprocedure   



  
If you require a print copy, please phone our Customer Contact Centre on 0300 123 
5000; or email info@highwaysengland.co.uk. You should contact me if you wish to 
complain.  
  
If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply 
directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner 
can be contacted at:  
  

Information Commissioner’s Office   
  Wycliffe House   
  Water Lane  
  Wilmslow  
  Cheshire  
  SK9 5AF  

  
If you have any queries about this letter, please contact me. Please remember to quote 
reference number 101525 in any future communications.   
  
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
Senior Business Coordinator  
Operations (East)  
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